Pinewood Springs — June 2023 Newsletter

Water District — pinewoodspringswater.org

It's that time of the year when the heavy snow melt and rain runoff turns our water a slight
yellowish color. Please know that while unappealing, the water has been tested and is safe
Happens every year.

The annual water quality report iz included in this mailing. Please let me know if you have
any questions.

There is a special hearing scheduied before the regular meeting on June 28%. The Board will
be addressing several changes concerning accass to drainages on private property, backflow
meters, public use of water district owned wells and Str's.

Next Board meeting is on June 28th, at 7:00 pm. To be included on the next agenda or
to receive a Zoom invite, please cali, 303-823-5345, or email Gabi at pswdadmin@att.net

Pinewood Spring Fire Station & Community Center — pinewoodspringsfire.org
Check out the new PSFPD website, Fea*uring news and information about the district and

your volunteer firefighters - www w.pinewoodspri; sqqﬁr&. ora

Please note the open burn season for areas over 6 uOb ft in Larimer Lounty ended on May
1st. Burn permit season runs October 1 through May 1, and permits must be applied for online
at www.larimer.gov.

The next Fire Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, June 14th at 7pm. Please
contact Chief Ted Plank for zoom link information at chief@pinewoodspringsfire.org.

The Road District u'pinewq@dspringsPOA.com
The Road Board would like to inform residents that the road crew can be hired to install
culverts or otherwise improve drainage at one’s driveway at a reasonable cost. The crew is made

up of residents who are very expewenc&d Good drainage protects the roads and decreases
commiunity expenses.

For road issues, please contact Joan Paskevwfz @ 303-823-5937 or John Lorang @ 303-823-
5114. Next meeting, June 6™, 7:00 pm at the Fire Station.

Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association — pinewoodspringspoa.co

Thank you to the residents that helped with the Tubs and Crescent Park workday.

Our new membership year started June 1. Please help support the two public areas and
other projects around Pinewood by paying your annual assessment.

The PSPOA has received a number of complaints concerning dogs running free, continuous
barking and non-removal of your pet’s poop. For more information, please see the county
ordinances at https: //pinewoodspringspoa.com/-pws-information. Article IV covers the rules.

Next meeting is Wednesday, June 21st, 7:00 pm via Zoom.

Pinewocod Springs Community Church
Hello Folks! We will have Jessica in the pulpit every Sunday this month. We worship at
10am with coffee and conversation following the service in Fellowship Hall. We always welcome
everyone.

Our Third Sunday Potluck will be June 18th, the third Sunday :) Everyone is welcome and
there's always plenty of good food.

For July, August, and September we wilf not be worshlpplng on the first Sunday of those
months. We'll start back up in October.

Save the Date: Save the Date: June 25th, 3 00-5:30PM we will host a concert of classical,
folk, roll & roll, and ragtime musicians. Bring ycur own chair. The music is free, accepting
donations for the Pinewood Springs Fire Department & Pinewood Church.

Questions email, phyllistucker1952@gmail.com




